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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Users, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Update Announcement – ER18002 Implementation
DATE:

June 19, 2019
Dear WEQ Members and NAESB EIR Users,
On July 16, 2019, the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) will release an update to implement modifications consistent with EIR Enhancement Request ER18002.  Per the request, EIR users will now be able to designate whether a pseudo-tie is intended to serve load or generation.  This designation will be available to users registering new pseudo-ties, and owners of existing pseudo-ties will have the ability to modify the data object to include a designation.  When choosing a designation, parties may opt to elect a generation, load, or null value.  This designation will be displayed in the pseudo-tie’s information as well as the pseudo-tie summary display.  Additionally, as part of this release, legacy functionality will be depreciated through the retirement of the “existing pseudo-tie” checkbox and removal of the “existing pseudo-tie” indicator in the summary display and the EIR programmatic web service download. 
While no user impact is anticipated during the deployment of these updates, should you incur any issues, please contact the OATI Help Desk at 763-201-2020.
Best Regards,
Caroline Trum
cc: Rae McQuade, President
EIR Updates Announcement

